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E-Mail:	thazouri@coj.net

117	West	Duval	Street
City	Hall,	Suite	425

Jacksonville,	Florida	32202
																															Office	(904)	255-5217

OFFICE	OF	THE	CITY	COUNCIL

April	22nd,	2021

12:00	P.M.

MEMORANDUM	
	 	 	

TO:							 	 Honorable	City	Council	Members
												
FROM:		 	 The	Honorable	Council	President	Tommy	Hazouri

SUBJECT:	 	 Local	Option	Gas	Tax	(LOGT)	2021-0223	and	Septic	Tank	2021-0235	Legislation	Timeline		

This	memorandum	is	provided	to	update	you	regarding	the	Local	Option	Gas	Tax	(LOGT)	and	Septic	Tank	
Legislation	and	timeline.	

Now	that	bills	2021-0223	and	2021-0235	have	been	filed,	the	bills	will	have		their	first	readings	on,	April	
27th,	2021,	at	Council.	I	have	assigned	both	legislations	specifically	to	the	Committee	of	the	Whole	so	that	
all	Council	Members	can	be	equally	informed	and	be	able	to	ask	questions	and	voice	any	concerns.

To	ensure	that	all	questions	can	be	answered	thoroughly	and	comprehensively,	the	City’s	Administration,	
Jacksonville	Transportation	Authority,		Jacksonville	Electric	Authority,	Representatives	-	Office	of	General	
Counsel,	and	Council	Auditor	will	be	invited	to	attend	a	noticed	meeting	of	the	Committee	of	the	Whole	on	
April	29th,	2021	at	9:00am,	and	afforded	time	on	the	agenda	for	the	meeting	to	be	in	the	Council	Chamber,	
with	hybrid	format	for	the	public.

There	will	be	a	public	hearing	at	the	regular	Council	meeting	on	May	11th,	2021	and	the	bills	will	be	heard	
by	the	Committee	of	the	Whole	on	Wednesday,	May	12th,	2021	at	2:00pm.	The	Committee	of	the	Whole	
will	make	its	recommendation	in	the	form	of	a	committee	report.		A	special	City	Council	meeting	shall	be	
noticed	immediately	following	the	Committee	of	the	Whole	to	take	final	action	should	the	Committee	of	
the	Whole	conclude	its	work	and	make	its	recommendations.

cc:								Council	Members/Staff
	 	 Cheryl	L.	Brown,	Director/Council	Secretary

Jessica	Matthews,	Chief,	Legislative	Services	Division
Kim	Taylor,	Council	Auditor
Jeff	Clements,	Chief,	Research	Division
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